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Community Calendar
TUESDAY, MARCH 19
Brewster Nursing Clinic, Senior Center, 10-11:30 a.m.
Fern Past Matrons, Fairview Estates, noon
Rotary, Student Union, noon
Alcoholics Anonymous, city hall basement, noon
First Year Webelos, Fire Station, 5:30 p.m.
Bear Cubs, United Methodist Church, 5:30 p.m.
Wolf Cubs, United Methodist Church, 5:30 p.m.
Ladies cards and social, Country Club, 5:30 p.m.
Weight Watchers, United Methodist Church, 6:30 p.m.
Fibromyalgia Support Group, Logan County Hospital Activity

Room, 7 p.m.
Domestic Violence Support Group, 7 p.m. Call 462-2860
Family night story time,  Pioneer Memorial Library, 7 p.m.
Sweet Adelines International, United Methodist Church, 7:30 p.m.
New Hope Narcotics Anonymous, City Hall Basement, 8 p.m.

Roberta Salmans of Winona and Virgle Christie of Hoxie were married
Jan. 19, 2002, at the Winona Methodist Church. The Rev. Barbara Patterson
performed the ceremony.

The bride enjoys quilting and crafts.
The groom is a woodcrafter and teaches at the Development Services of

Northwest Kansas.
The couple is at home in Hoxie.

Salmans, Christie wed

Roberta and Virgle Christie

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.62
Corn $1.91
Milo $3.02
Soybeans $4.08

Markets

Houseguest is walking across the country
  Sally

  Michael

• Brewster
    Correspondent

Roger and I had a house guest, over-
night, on Friday. Her name is Lila
Wellings, and she is on a ‘trek’ across
the country, just walking the back roads
of the country, stopping at churches,
homes or such. She headed back out on
her journey about 9:30 a.m., Saturday,
and we pray that she will find a warm
and friendly place to stay for the rest
of her sojourns. She has been on the
road for over two years, and said she
always had found somewhere to stay.
It wouldn’t be my desire, but as the
saying goes, “it takes all kinds”. We
enjoyed a visit with her, and I believe
she enjoyed the potato soup and warm
bed. When we open our homes, we can
enjoy the diversity of the lives of oth-
ers, and their experiences, but there is
also a need to use a little caution in who
we open our lives to.

Dora Dene (Jones) Sandberg of Den-
ver, and her daughter, Elaine of Angel
Fire, N.M., stopped in the Senior Cen-
ter on Friday with Minniebelle and
Don Jones of Goodland. Dora Dene is
interested in getting a class reunion
organized at a later date. I am not sure
just what year she graduated, but
Marge Westover was in that class, so

if you have any addresses or ideas, I am
certain Marge will be happy to forward
them to Dora Dene.

USDA Commodities will be avail-
able again, around the 19th, so if you
are eligible, be sure to stop in for them.

I could have a toss up for “Good Per-
son” this week, but I gotta go with
Colleen Rall. She has really made
things easier for LaVelle and for us, and
I know she does a lot for many other
people. So, again, “Thanks, Colleen!”

We had our weekly storm, on Friday
evening. There was wind, blowing
snow, ice, and very cold temperatures.
Oh, yes, did I mention wind? It will be
nice to get out of the wind cycle, but I
doubt that it will happen for a while. We
need a reminder that winter is still in
the area, once in awhile, but now, for a
few days, we will be able to enjoy
warm weather, although we do hope it
will get rainy pretty soon. Isn’t that
something, we are wanting rain in the
middle of March, although snow is the
normal form of moisture for this time
of year.

Saw in the paper, tonight, where

Kenneth Wilcox died. Brought back
some memories, as we lived next to his
sister, Marjorie Nitz, when I was grow-
ing up. Seemed like Marjorie kept my
mother informed about all the happen-
ings in her sister, Dorothy Taylor, and
brother, Kenny’s lives. As a kid, I was
always in earshot and listening to the
things that were being discussed, and
it seemed fun to be eavesdropping in
on grown-up conversations. (Not that
I ever heard anything shocking at all.)
Now, it seems strange that both
Kenny’s name and Dorothy’s name are
mentioned in the same newspaper edi-
tion. I do wish Dorothy a speedy heal-
ing in her battle and my condolences
to Dr. Wilcox’s family.

There are some local folks that are
also having health problems, and we
send the very best to them, also.
Cornelia Baird is home from the hos-
pital, and we hope she is getting along
much better now. And, I hope Paul
Hudson is feeling better, after his stay
in the hospital. LaVelle is still getting
stronger, and I know he will be happy
to be able to motivate more freely.

Now, when folks are recuperating,
it’s a good time to read a book, and
Betty Wolfe says there are some new
ones at the Heritage Library. Monday
and Wednesday, from l-4 p.m. and Sat-
urday mornings from 9-11 a.m., you
can go in, and find a good book. There
are also talking books and videos avail-

able, and they can be checked out for
two weeks at a time. There are also
records of local history, which can help
you find out about the folks that you
once knew, or about events that have
occurred in the county or town, in the
past. One thing that caught Betty’s eye
awhile back was an article in the June
15,1991 news. Seems that Willis
Crabtree was retiring, and that date was
proclaimed Willis Crabtree Day in
Brewster by Mayor Michael Baughn.
Isn’t it great that we can still see Willis
busily at the school, and not only here
in Brewster, but also at Golden Plains.
The retirement suit evidently didn’t fit
him too well, and it is to the benefit of
many of today’s students that Mr.
Crabtree decided to continue helping
young people learn. Just heard some-
one say that “age is a matter of
mindset”, and it’s good that folks can
change their minds. Back to the library
news, be sure to stop in and say “Hi”
and see what there is that interests you.

Dalene Wieland and Tony Collett announce their upcoming wedding
celebration. Parents of the bride-to-be are Diana  and Denis Wieland of
Colby and Carol McGill of Garnett. Parents of the groom-to-be are Sharon
and Ed Dunn of Colby and Gladys and Butch Collett of Centerville, Ind.

The bride-to-be is a criminal intelligence analyst with the Jefferson
County Sheriff’s office assigned to a federal law enforcement program in
the Denver metropolitan area. The groom-to-be is a police agent with the
Lakewood Police Department in Lakewood, Colo.

The couple is planning a March 30, 2002, wedding at The Chateaux at
Fox Meadows in Broomfield, Colo.

Wieland, Collett engaged

Club News
High Plains Lions

High Plains Lions met March 11 at
the Ramada Inn. President Lion Larry
Koon called the meeting to order by
leading the flag salute. Lion Matt
Hamill said the blessing and Lion
Sheryl Brenn lead the group in
America. After a delicious buffet din-
ner the group discussed old and new
business. Lion Virgil Jones had his
wife, Linda as a guest. Two hopeful
Lions were in attendance, Jay Kelley
and Ray Bark.

Lion Koon reminded the club of At
wood’s up-coming 50th anniversary
April 7. Most of the club indicated they
would attend. Final count will be April
1.

Reports were made concerning Lion
Bob Urbom’s hospitalization. A card
was signed for Lion Bob and the report
is hopeful Thursday dismissal. It was
also reported that Arlo Edward’s wife,
Margaret, has been moved to Good
Sam in Goodland.

Program chairman Lion Mary Hurtt
shared the Governor’s news letter. The
Governor wants at least three members
from each club to attend this weekends
district convention. It appeared that
High Plains will have more than three
members attending. Lion Mary’s pro-
gram was about herself and her recent
bout with cancer. She reported that af-

ter radiation and chemo therapy she
had been pronounced cancer free. She
had surgery on her breast and lymph
nodes under her arm.

 She urged men and women to do a
self check every month. She said she
feels like a million dollars now and she
demonstrated that she had her own real
hair. She said now she spends a lot of
time helping others with their cancer
treatment. Lion Koon reminded the
club that the Zone meeting is Tuesday
night at the Colonial Steakhouse in
Oakley. Lion Matt Hamill won the
drawing. The next meeting will be
March 25.

Colby Country Club
Bridge winners Feb. 26 were: Mar-

garet Denneler, 1st; Thelma Shalz,
2nd; Mary Molstad, 3rd.

Gem 4-H Club
The  Gem 4-H Club met March 11,

at the Gem Community Building in
Gem. In the absence of the president,
Vice-President Jesse Colson called the
meeting to order. Roll call was, “Name
something green!” Ten members an-
swered roll call. There were two visi-
tors present, T.J. and Tate Preston. Levi
Von Lehe moved that we accept the
visitors as new members. The motion
was seconded and carried unani-

mously. Secretary Candee Von Lehe
read the minutes of the last meeting.
Levi VonLehe gave the treasurer’s re-
port. Drew VonLehe gave the
reporter’s report.

Janine Colson gave the community
leader’s report. Janine stated that our
club will receive a check from pizza
sales. She also gave the alternate rain
dates for animal weigh-ins; large ani-
mal April 20, and small animal May 23.
The next council meeting is March 25
at 7 p.m.

Janine also gave information on the
Judging contest in Hays on Saturday
April 27. She talked about horse
achievement letters and asked if every-
one received the 4-H News Letter and
if so to please check it over carefully
for important information. The fair
parade will be the Saturday of the fair,
and no animals will be released until
Sunday. NO exceptions! !

Lucas Phillips gave a demonstration
on how to make balloon animals. Levi
Von Lehe gave a demonstration on
pulling a calf with less stress. Drew
Von Lehe led the club with the 4-H
pledge and motto.

There was no recreation for the
evening. The Chuck Colson family
was to have refreshments; they were
not present. Next meeting will be  April
8, 2002

Death
Annis B. Mentlick

Annis B. Mentlick died Sunday
morning, March 10, 2002, at Prairie
Senior Living Complex where had
been living since the Fall of 1994.

Funeral services were Wednesday at
Sacred Heart Catholic Church, Colby,
Fr. Galen Long officiating. Burial was
at Sacred Heart Cemetery, Colby.
Prayer vigil and rosary were Tuesday
at Harrison Chapel, Colby.

Survivors include son James M. of
Colby; three grandchildren; and two
great-grandchildren. Her husband,
James L., died  July 21, 1984.

She was born on Aug. 28, 1912, in a
sod house on a farm between Menlo
and Rexford. Her parents were Elijah
H. Cogdill and Ida English. She was the
last of five children: Artie, Ollie, Ottis
and. Oscar, all who preceded her in
death.

She attended school in Rexford, and
went on to business college at Brown/
Mackey in Salina.

 She returned to the Colby area and
found employment at the Kansas State
Experiment Station.

Annis was married to James Louis
Mentlick on Aug. 28, 1941. They
farmed in Thomas and Rawlins Coun-
ties. Annis was involved with the Sun-
flower Unit of Thomas County, and the
Altar Society at Sacred Heart Church.

She took great pride in being a
farmer’s wife and loved to garden. She
was a good seamstress and was mak-
ing something all the time. She always
had a smile and a witty remark to re-
mind you of how spunky she was.

Pallbearers were Travis Goodheart,
David Beamer, Rex VanHorn, Ron
Haremza, Jim Deibert and Paul Wag-
oner. Honorary Pallbearers were Don
Schieck, Pat Ryan, Claude Woerpel,

Training set for
outdoor woman

The first Western Becoming an Out-
doors-Woman, will begin Friday night,
April 26, and run through early after-
noon on Sunday April 28, at Camp
Lakeside near Scott City.

Western Becoming an Outdoors-
Woman is a program designed to intro-
duce women to a wide variety of out-
door skills through hands-on experi-
ence and training. Programs include
such choices as: Intro to Fishing, Fly
Fishing, Orienteering, Birdwatching,
Shotgunning, Canoeing, Turkey Hunt-
ing, Dutch Oven Cooking, Float Tub-
ing, Wild Game Dressing and Cooking,
Archery, Waterfowling, Prairie Ecol-
ogy, and Muzzle Loading.

Participants will stay at Camp
Lakeside’s lodge while attending the
program. The fee is $125 and includes
lodging, meals, participation in three
programs, and attendance at evening
activities. Pre-registration is required
and the program is limited to 52 par-
ticipants. Contact Cheri Swayne at
785-296-2281 for a registration packet
or download the form and flier at
www.kdwp.state ks us.

Rita White is in Spalding Rehabili-
tation Hospital at Aurora, 900 Potomac
Street, Aurora, Colo. 80011.

•••••
Friends and family of Lore Depe are

hosting a card shower for her 79th
birthday on March 22. Cards may be
sent in care of Lantern Park Manor, 105
E. College Drive, Colby 67701.

•••••
The Shooting Stars Singles Square

Dance Club, Hays, will have a square
dance from 8-10:30 p.m. Friday,
March 22, at the Holy Family School
gym, across Vine Street west of
Dillons, in Hays. This is a different
location and day. Jon Jones, national
caller, will call the squares and Ray
Moran will que the rounds. Singles and
couples are welcome. There will be a
raffle, door prizes and refreshments.
For information contact Opal Flinn,
(785) 726-4432.

Cards asked
for two ladies

Larry Curtin, M.J. Ryan and Don
Mentlick. Don Mentlick. Jeff Wagoner
was musician.

Thank You!
The family of Mary Lou Adrian
would like to express a special
thank you to family and friends
for the flowers, food, memori-
als, cards, and comforting
words during her illness and
death. Your care and concern
have been greatly appreci-
ated. A special thank you to Dr.
Jacobson and the staff at Citi-
zens Medical Center.

Tim Adrian • Gary Adrian
Dale & Rosalie Schulze

Brian Schulze
Brandon & Teresa Schulze

Hospital
CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER

Thursday, March 14, 2002
Admissions

Joseph Havel, Ludell
Kathren Higerd, Gem
Amy Thrasher, Oakley

Dismissals
Donna Quadour, Levant
Cindy Dougherty and infant male,

Rexford
Paula Harry, Colby

S.T. Atkins
WaKEENEY—S.T. Atkins, 75, died

Thursday, March 14, 2002, at the Luth-
eran Home in WaKeeney. He was the
father of Reid Atkins of Colby.

Services will be at 3 p.m. Saturday
at Schmitt Funeral Home, WaKeeney,
with Troy Miller officiating. The body
was cremated; private burial will be at
a later date.

He was born Nov. 26, 1926, to Frank
and Mae (Justice) Atkins. He served in
the U.S. Army and was a truck driver.

Other survivors include sons, Sam of
Morland and Gregory of Smithville,
Mo.; sisters, Norma Robey of, Virden,
Ill., and Jean Clemens, San Antonio,
Texas; 11 grandchildren; and a great-
grandchild.

Memorials are suggested to the
Lutheran Home.
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VISIT OUR WEBSITE @farmandranchrealty.com

We welcome your news
e-mail to

mnelson@nwkansas.com


